
Department of Resources Recycling and Recovery 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC INFORMATION MEETING 

Fink Road Landfill Solid Waste Facility Permit Revision 

Date of Notice February 4, 2020 

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN in compliance with Title 27 of the California Code of Regulations, Section 21660.2 that the 

California Department of Resources Recycling and Recovery (CalRecycle), serving as the solid waste Enforcement Agency (EA) 

for Stanislaus County, will be conducting an informational meeting regarding a proposed Solid Waste Facility Permit revision for 

the Fink Road Landfill (SWIS No. 50-AA-0001) located at 4000 Fink Road, Crows Landing, California. 

Meeting Date:   February 18, 2020 

Meeting Time:   6:00 P.M.  

Meeting Location: Bonita Elementary School  

425 Fink Rd, Crows Landing, CA 95360 

Facility Operator: Stanislaus County Department of Environmental Resources 

3800 Cornucopia Way – Ste. C, Modesto, California 95358 

Operator Contact:  Craig Cissell, Manager III, Stanislaus County Department of Environmental Resources – Landfill Division, 

(209) 837-4816, ccissell@envres.org 

EA Contact:  Joy Isaacson, CalRecycle, (916) 341-6772, joy.isaacson@calrecycle.ca.gov 

Department of Resources Recycling and Recovery 

Waste Permitting, Compliance & Mitigation Division (MS 10A-15) 

PO Box 4025 

Sacramento, CA 95812 

Purpose: The meeting is being held to provide information about a proposed revision to the Solid Waste Facility Permit for the 

Fink Road Landfill as requested by the Stanislaus County Department of Environmental Resources. The public will be offered 

the opportunity to comment and to ask the EA questions about the application package that was accepted for filing on January 

24, 2020. If you would like to comment on this project, you may do so at the meeting, or you may send your written comments to 

the EA as provided above. The EA’s preliminary determination is that the proposed changes require a permit revision. A 

summary of comments from the informational meeting and any written public comments received by the EA prior to the meeting 

will be included with the permit revision application package for consideration. 

Project Description: The proposed permit revision reflects the following changes to the design and operation of the Fink Road 

Landfill:  An increase in total design capacity from 14.64 million cubic yards to 28.29 million cubic yards by means of on-site infill 

and an increase in maximum elevation from 385 feet above mean sea level to 500 feet above mean sea level; an update in 

permitted disposal area; an update in maximum depth from 10 feet above highest groundwater to 5 feet above highest 

groundwater; addition of mattresses to the recycling activities; addition of cannabis waste to special handling; and minor updates 

to the Joint Technical Document. No increase in permitted acres, daily tonnage, or hours of operation are proposed.  

For additional information, a copy of the application and supporting documentation are available for public review during regular 

business hours (8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Monday through Friday) at the EA’s office located at 1001 I Street, Sacramento, CA 

95814 or by contacting the EA as provided above.  For information on the appeals process pursuant to Public Resources Code, 

Section 44307 after the decision to issue or deny the permit revision, you may contact the EA as provided above. 
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